Fremont Township Minutes September 11, 2025

The regular meeting for the Fremont Twp. Board of Trustees was held on September 11, 2025, at 7:00 p.m. at the Fremont Township Hall.

Board members present: M. Blatt, A. Prill, R. Curell, C. Franzel and B. Blatt. Absent: None. Guests: Ken Bragg, Theresa Bristol-Miller, Greg Eggert, Terry Blackmer, Gail Prill, and Michael Humphries.

MINUTES:

Motion made by B. Blatt seconded by R. Curell to approve the August 14, 2025, regular meeting minutes as presented – motion carried.

BILLS:

Motion to pay the bills as presented made by C. Franzel, seconded by A. Prill - motion carried.

PUBLIC COMMENTS:

A Resident stated that back in the spring we talked about getting 21AA gravel and they wondered what the status was. M. Blatt stated that the pit owner passed away and so that is on hold at this time.

CLERK REPORT:

Zoning Report - In July he issued no citations and five permits. He also looking into one new complaint and gave an update on two other complaints.

November 4th election – there will be a special election in November for the Mayville School District.

TREASURER REPORT:

Treasurer balance as of August 31, 2025, was \$355,913.07. Motion to accept the treasurer's report made by B. Blatt, seconded by A. Prill - motion carried.

The Treasurer also commented that there were a few parcels that had to be added to the fire assessment roll due to property splits and with that being done she was not sure if we needed to look at lower the assessment cost per parcel or leave it at the \$32.50. Board decided to talk with the Township Attorney regarding this and discuss it again at the October meeting.

SUPERVISOR REPORT:

Cemetery Report – M. Blatt stated that the Cemetery Caretaker has caution taped off the footbridge at the Fremont Cemetery because it is unsafe. R. Curell wondered if we should take the bridge out right now to make sure that no one gets hurt and then decide where to go from there. B. Blatt stated that maybe we should put it out for bids for removal and re-building of the bridge. M. Blatt stated that if we rebuilt, he would like to see it rebuilt with trex decking so that it lasts longer. The Board decided to put this out for bids and to ask that the bids be split to show the cost for tear-down and then the cost for re-building. This way we can decide whether we can afford to do the entire project at this time or just do the tear-down now and re-build in the spring. A. Prill will put an ad in the paper to receive bids prior to the October meeting. Road Report – M. Blatt stated that everything is going good with the roads, he is just waiting on an estimate for Phelps Lake Road.

Land Division Ordinance – M. Blatt asked if the Board had time to look over the updated Land Division Ordinance that given to us last month by the attorney. Motion made by B. Blatt, seconded by A. Prill to

approve the updated Land Division Ordinance as presented. Roll call vote: R. Curell-yes, B. Blatt-yes, A. Prill-yes, C. Franzel-yes, M. Blatt-yes. Motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 7:17 p.m.

All meetings are held the second Thursday of every month at the Fremont Township Hall located at 4850 Mertz Road (M-24) at 7:00 p.m. All public is welcome to attend.

Amy Prill Fremont Township Clerk.